
Advocates Urges You to Oppose the AI Moratorium Language 

Advocates for Highway and Auto Safety (Advocates) opposes provisions on artificial 
intelligence (AI) in the One Big Beautiful Bill Act, H.R. 1, and the Senate language, 
including the June 29 compromise language. 

State actions on AI, which include protections on autonomous vehicles (AV), should 
not be undermined, especially in the absence of federal laws or rules. 

• While Advocates supports the deployment of technology verified by independent 
research to prevent crashes and reduce deaths and injuries, AI on our Nation's 
transportation system without proper safeguards, transparency, accountability and 
regulations could needlessly jeopardize public safety. 

• There are no minimum federal safety standards to ensure the performance of 
automated driving systems (ADS), including AVs, as they operate on public roads 
among the traveling public. 

Motor vehicle deaths remain historically high and state safety laws are essential. 

• On average, 112 people were killed every day on roads in the U.S., totaling 40,901 
fatalities in 2023. This is a 24 percent increase in deaths in just a decade. 

• An additional 2.44 million people were injured.  

• Putting unregulated, unproven AI/AVs on our roadways and limiting states' response 
to their operations if they want certain federal funds, will add to this public health 
problem. 

Ensuring the safety of the American public while advancing verified technology can 
and should be done in unison. 

Hampering the ability of states to protect the public on roadways, especially in the 
absence of federal safety laws and regulations, does not serve this goal. 

Thank you for your consideration.  

Cathy Chase, President 

 

 

https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Furldefense.proofpoint.com%2Fv2%2Furl%3Fu%3Dhttps-3A__www.congress.gov_bill_119th-2Dcongress_house-2Dbill_1_text%26d%3DDwMCaQ%26c%3DeuGZstcaTDllvimEN8b7jXrwqOf-v5A_CdpgnVfiiMM%26r%3DllYr9Z2eCEo_Mgvfh4swtFpD_0tfdflpbHdfUxS7qhE%26m%3DD4oCSsICUHXMkcqjR0cJd9baNovRym6zVg95hUC98iSuYHpSG5nF7de0vfw5U-Xb%26s%3DT6I-_wgBP04egJDiE6IdShI1_g5SIRqqkizvBC3k0Zs%26e%3D&data=05%7C02%7Ctgill%40saferoads.org%7Cbbb5e67c6a2c48cf079a08dda2d6485a%7C6f764f9d462c44758afb3aa95a7fd536%7C0%7C0%7C638845763410538965%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Bl%2BvxocJ2wgrZrBzwyql%2FWPLV%20o90jO2sIUKBl61wZgM%3D&reserved=0
https://www.budget.senate.gov/imo/media/doc/the_one_big_beautiful_bill_act.pdf
https://www.blackburn.senate.gov/services/files/178AE7B5-7583-415E-8CF3-475241C6E5F9

